From: Aaron Pinnock

Sent: 25 May 2023 10:47
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Subject: Objection to Planning Application for S62A/2023/0017 Tilekin Green, Great Hallingbury

Dear Sir/ Madam

[ am adding my strong objection to the long list of objections to this planning
application.

Overall, it is difficult to see how this application could be approved given:

- the rejection it has already received

- the inappropriateness of the site for not only local residents but also the
business and through traffic for the M11 and Stansted airport

- the fact that they no longer have to move from their existing site

[ outline more specific reasons below:

1, Traffic congestion. Junction 8 is already at maximum capacity at peak times.
The motorway is at a standstill at least once per week. Many extra houses are
being built back towards Dunmow which will use the B1256 as access to the
motorway and to get to Bishops Stortford and beyond.

These factors will be exacerbated by the large lorries and employees vehicles
using the site.

It will encourage the lorries to use Church Rd. which is both unsuitable and
illegal.

The current proposed entrance is not big enough to take their double trailers if
the gate is shut which will add to the problem.

2, This is a green field site which was designated as a buffer from airport
expansion.

3, It will not create any extra jobs for the area as their current workforce will just
be relocated about 1 mile from their current location.

4, They no longer have to move from their current site as it has ceased to be
regarded as within the airport. Other sites would be available both in East Herts.
and at junction 7a at Harlow.

5, Light pollution in what is a residential area would be unacceptable. The height
of the lights especially at the top of the site would be like having a football
stadium all night long.

6, Noise pollution on a 24 /7 basis is also unacceptable. The airport has night time
restrictions and if this goes through it should also be forced to shut down



operations in a similar way.
7, Diesel and oil pollutants are likely to be washed into the stream.

8, There are very few safe pedestrian facilities in the area, accidents are more
likely to occur if they start using Church Rd.

In conclusion, everyone locally knows this is a terrible idea in a terrible position.
[ look forward to your response.
Regards

Aaron





